Dear Senator Bolkus and others on the Legal and Constitutional References Committee:

This is in regards to your question about which model should proceed to referendum if one wins overall while another wins in four out of the six States.  After mulling over this potential problem, I have come to the opinion that the chances of this happening would be quite remote. However, you are right that it is a contingency that should be planned for.  Professor George Winterton's submission, number 319, may provide an answer.  At the end of his response to question 27 on page 8 appears the following:

"However, if the first two preferences are rather close in result (say not more than 5% between them), it would be appropriate to leave the final choice between them to the elected Convention noted in Question 29 below."

Thus if the result of a plebiscite on republic models results in two nearly equal winners, one could leave the choice between them to a drafting Convention.  Such a Convention is what the Corowa Committee, including Professor Winterton, advocated in submission number 115.

Yours truly,

Howard Teems

Adelaide SA 

